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On May 8, 1986, at 1830, neutron monitoring system Intermediate Range Monitor

(IRM) instruments "C" and "G" were declared inoperable due to an overdue
surveillance. The associated Reactor Protection System (RPS) trip system was

'
not placed in the tripped condition within one hour as required by Technical
Specifications 3. 3.1. The Technical Specification action statements had been
misunderstood by the Shift Technical Advisor (STA) and Unit Supervisor (US) on

*
shift.

A control rod block was in effect at the time of the event which prevented
performance of the IRM C and G Channel Functional Test. The rod block was due
to the reactor modo switch being locked in the Shutdown position, as required
by Technical Specifications. On May 10, 1986, the rod block was removed and
the surveillance was satisfactorily completed.

In order to prevent recurrence the STA's and appropriate Operations Section
shift personnel will receive additional training for Technical Specification
actions required in response to inoperable RPS sensors.
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On May 8, 1986, at 1830, neutron monitoring system Intermediate Range Monitor

instruments (IRM) [IG) "C" and "G" were declared inoperable due to an overdue
surveillance. The associated Reactor Protection System (RPS) [JC] trip system
was not placed in the tripped condition within one hour as required by
Technical Specifications. At the time of the event the plant was in
Operational Condition 5 (Refuel) prior to initial criticality with the mode
switch locked in the Shutdown position. All control rods were fully inserted,
a rod block was in effect and no core [AC] alterations were in progress.
Reactor vassel pressure was atmospheric and reactor coolant temperature was
approximately 75 degrees.

On May 7, 1986, the reactor node switch was locked in the Shutdown position as
required by Technical Specifications for existing plant conditions. This
caused a control rod block. With a rod block in effect Surveillance Test
(SVI)-C51-T0022C "IRM C and G Neutron Flux Trips Channel Functional Test"
could not be performed. This caused the surveillance to lapse past it's
required interval. On May 8, 1986, at 1830 the IRM "C" and "G" channels were
declared inoperable. The associated RPS trip system was not placed in the
tripped condition within one hour as required by Technical Specifications. On
May 9, 1986, at 2300 this error was discovered and the RPS A and C channels
were placed in the tripped condition. On May 10, 1986, the mode switch was
returned to the Refuel position, removing the rod block. Lt 1920, SVI-C51-
T0022C was satisfactorily completed, and the RPS A and C channels were
restored to the non-tripped condition.

The cause of this event was personnel error. Although the Shift Technical
Advisor (STA) and Unit Supervisor (US) verified core alterations were not in
progress, they misunderstood the Technical Specifications and failed to
initiate all the required actions.

The RPS consists of two trip systems, each with two channels. RPS will
actuate when at least one channel in each trip system is tripped. During
reactor startup in the intermediate range, two IRM instruments provide input
to each RPS channel. The IRM "C" and "G" instruments are both in the RPS "C"

channel. If the IRM "C" and "G" instruments had actually been inoperable
during a reactor startup RPS channel "C" would have been rendered inoperable.
However, RPS channels "A", "B" and "D" would have been available to respond to
a high flux trip signal. IRM instruments "C" and "G" were found to be
operable upon performance of SVI-C51-T0022C, therefore, the event had no
safety significance. No previous similar events were identified.

To prevent recurrence the individuals involved will receive counseling and all
STA's and appropriate Operations shift personnel will receive additional
training for Technical Specification actions required in response to
inoperable RPS sensors.

Energy Industry Identification System Codes are identified in the text as [XX].
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